
The Principal and staff would like to congratulate the following children who received Awards at our Primary Assembly 
on Friday, 21 November 2014 
Year 2/3   Galungara Angelina Parsons-Campbell, Raymond Parsons, Lachlan Watson, Ryan New 
Year 3/4 Booran Hunter Fulton-Graham, Sinatra Leon-Naylor, Tyge Matters, Thomas Robson 
Year4/5  Daarlawan Jonathan Harkins-McMahon, Campbell Moresi, Sayuri  Sherwin Ozawa, Sophie Marshall, 
   John Gowing 
Year5/6 Daraani Jamie Binder, Ryan Holdsworth, Bryce Franks-Tonner, Josephine Stewart, Grace Gowing 

MOLLY MINETT is our `Student of 
the Week’.  She contributes well 
to her class and is a hard worker. 

SPRING FAIR 
Well the weather was fantastic (no 
storms this year) and everyone 
looked like they were having a great 
time. There were lots of stalls, great 
food and heaps of activities for  
everyone to enjoy.  
 
The fire department were showing 
all the kids how to put out fires and 
I saw a heap of smiling faces on the 
back of the horse and cart. The rides 
went well and the new slip and slide 
was a great idea (we may even go  
steeper next year…) 
 
Well done and a big thank you to all 
the volunteers who helped make 
such a great day; the people who 
put their names down to man a 
stall; the bakers of cakes and  
preparers of salads; the kids who 
helped set up on Friday afternoon; 
everyone who set up and packed up 
on the day; the office staff who  
organised your tickets and  
information for the day; the school 
staff who are fully into the whole 
thing; Ros for her fantastic  
gymnastic display; the P&C and  
Mr Rutherford who prepared and 
ran the day; and all kids and parents 
who came and made it such a  
wonderful day. 
 
If you have any ideas on how to 
make it even better next year, drop 
a note into the office for the P&C.  
 
We will let you know how much we 
raised in the next newsletter. 

$$$  SCHOOL COSTS  $$$ 
The school is aware of the costs 
that families have been asked to 
contribute to this term.  The 
school carefully takes this into  
consideration when planning 
activities. Please contact  
Mr Rutherford if costs are of a 
concern for you. 

GREAT DAY 
 

On behalf of all  

students and staff 
may I congratulate 

our valuable P & C 
members and 

volunteers on 

providing such a 
wonderful Spring 

Fair.  Many thanks 
to all those who  

supported the day. 
 

Neil Rutherford 
Principal 

SPRING FAIR  
WINNERS OF BOXES 

Mystery Box Lynda Cantrill 
Tathra Tent Accommodation 
  Debbie Lamb 
Mogo Zoo Shaylene Kerr 
 

Drawn by - 
Megan Rutherford & Mrs Caves  
 

Thank you to all participants 

STUDENTS’ LAST DAY IS 
WEDNESDAY, 17 DECEMBER 



COSTS FOR 2015 
Voluntary Contribution              $40/60 
Work books  $45 
Y3 & 4 Excursion  (March) $220  
Y5 & 6 Excursion  (May) $350  
K-Y2 Excursion  (June) $20  

CREATIVE ARTS 
Many thanks to the volunteers 
who helped teachers and staff 
last Wednesday.  The display was 
well received by all who visited. 

HONOUR CARDS 

1 CARD  
Scott Parsons Soul Hallenan 
Dylan Steward Tara Naylor 
Kaitlyn Grant Tamzin McCue 
Sophie Marshall Tia Bismire 
Madison Pearson Jake Puglisi 
Angelina Parsons-Campbell   CANTEEN ROSTER 

 Wed 26.11 Janette Neilson 
 Fri 28.11 Stacey Reid 
 

Thank you for the donations to our  
Canteen: 
Jenine Forbes  Plastic Forks 
Eleanor Woffinden Foam Cups 

Community Announcements 
Gymnastics & Trampolining  finishes next 
week (last day 3/12).  We will return on Mon 
2/2/15.  Enquiries—Ros 64934264 after 6pm 
Bermagui Carols by Candlelight  Sat 20/12 
gates open 6pm, starts 7.15pm.  Outdoor 
amphitheatre, Four Winds Rd, Barragga Bay.  
Under 17s free, all others $10.  Be quick 
bookings necessary.  Tickets @ 
www.fourwinds.com.au 
Kids Christmas Disco  Sat 6/12  at Bermagui 
Country Club Auditorium 6.30-8.30pm.  
$5/child (includes gift from Santa).  All  
proceeds will go towards team super C’s 
house build in Cambodia 2016 

PRESENTATION DAY 2014 
SPONSORS 

South East Fibre Exports Pty Ltd 
Frank & Joy Puglisi 
Julie Rutherford Real Estate 
Marshall & Tacheci Real Estate 
Horizon Credit Union 

UNIFORM ORDER 
The next order will go in THIS Friday,  
28 November.  Have your order into the 
office by end of school on Friday to be 
included.  There will be one more order 
sent during the last week of school on 
Wednesday, 17 December.  Both these 
orders will be delivered next year. 

BEEF BURGER DAY!   Monday, 1 December 
 

1 BEEF PATTY (COOKED ON BBQ) 
1 WHOLEMEAL BUN 

1 CHOC CHIP MUFFIN (HOME MADE) 
1 POPPER JUICE 

 
NAME  ………………………………..…..…   CLASS …….…  Tomato Sauce:  Yes / No 

 
NAME  ………………………………..…..…   CLASS ……….  Tomato Sauce:  Yes / No 
 

CANTEEN WILL ALSO RUN AS NORMAL 
PLEASE RETURN ORDER FORM TO THE CANTEEN BY FRIDAY, 28 NOVEMBER 

$4.50 

Includes students from 

Narooma High School, 

Bermagui Public School, 

Bodalla Public School, 

Central Tilba Public 

School, Cobargo Public 

School and Narooma 

Public School. 

 

Tickets are available from 

your child’s school.  For 

further details contact 

your local school or the 

high school. 

Date:  Thursday, 11 December 

Venue:  Narooma High School hall 

Time:   7pm start 

Cost:   $5 per adult / $2 per child 

Parents and relatives are invited to a gala  

performance of students from the local primary 

schools and the high school to celebrate public 

education and our achievements over the year. 

Gala Performance 

The Gulaga Community of 

Schools  

Gala Performance Evening 

PREMIERE  DOWN  

UNDER BLUES 
Story of 2 female offspring from 
Blues Brothers during their final 

year at Nerrigundah High School for 

Performing Arts.   

Crazy things happen!  
Guaranteed to entertain. 

 

2 matinees for school students only.  
Night time public performance  

7pm on Thursday, 4 December 

$10 for adults $5 concessions  

Tickets only available at the door 


